December 5, 1989

The Very Rev. Fr. Houssig Bagdasian, Pastor
St. Mary Armenian Church

280 West Mount Pleasant Avenue

Livingston, NJ 07039

Dear Fr. Houssiaq:

We extend our gratitude to you and to your parish members
for your gift and your good wishes on the occasion of the 50th
anniversary of our ordination into priesthood.

In our fiftieth year as a priest we can only be thankful
for the many years we have been privileged to serve God and
our beloved Church and people. That privilege is perhaps
the greatest gift of all, a privilege that has accorded us
the honor and the pleasure of working with so many devoted
members of the community.

God bless you and your loved ones: may His Spirit
fill you and your loved ones with continued faith and zeal
in His service and may we all be blessed with His grace.

Prayerfully,

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian
Primate




